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PRESIDENT  

Dennis Clement 

CSAM COMMITTEE  

Chairman  David Mesquita-Morris 

07483 233740 chair@csam.org.uk 
(evenings & weekends only)   

Vice Chairman THIS IS A VACANT POST 

   vice.chair@csam.org.uk 

Secretary  Sheila Girling 

01403 250293 secretary@csam.org.uk 

Treasurer  Andrew Coop 

07712 581806 treasurer@csam.org.uk 

Chief Observer Paul Davies 

   chief.observer@csam.org.uk 

Membership  This post to be filled 

   membership@csam.org.uk 

Associate Liaison John France 

01798 815750 associate.liaison@csam.org.uk 

Social Media  THIS IS A VACANT POST 

   vice.chair@csam.org.uk 

Newsletter & Website Editor Andy Wilson 

01329 483661 editor@csam.org.uk 

  

Please note the email addresses above stay with the post not the individual.  

 

                              

Registered address 72 Rushams Road, Horsham, West Sussex, RH12 2NZ 
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Registered Charity No. 1079142 

From the Editor 

Welcome to our Winter Newsletter for 2021.  

A few members and guests attended the pre-Christmas skittles evening 

at The Spur Hotel which organised by Sally Holmes. Those who were 

there had a good evening but it was a pity that the numbers were only 

just enough to make the event viable. This was previously an annual 

event for Worthing Group which, following their merger into CSAM this 

year, was opened up to all members. 

This was Alan picking up 

the skittles and trying to 

avoid the next ball 

bowled. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whilst this was the action 

end. 
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The final score after three rounds was very close. 

I have recently been suggesting to some people that you can practice your ñSpoken Thoughtsò 

by doing your own commentary to the YouTube videos by Reg Local or Chris Gilbert, links on 

final page of this newsletter, run once with the sound off and your own Spoken Thoughts and 

then running them again with sound and comparing your Spo ken Thoughts to those on the 

video. Go on give it a try.  

Recently, whilst playing with a five year old grandson, I had one of the lenses of my half frame 

glasses knocked out of the frame. I was able to drive home safely because I keep my previous 

prescription glasses in my car, something I would recommend for all drivers who wear 

prescription glasses. In parts of Europe, France, Switzerland and Spain, it is a legal 

requirement that, if you normally wear glasses, you carry spare glasses when driving.  

Here is a link to a Blue Light Aware Video on YouTube which was recommended to me and I 

think is worth a watch and a recommendation to others.  

I am always looking for articles for this newsletter, if you have anything to say 
which you think our members would appreciate please forward a copy to me. 
Contributors, both old and new , would you  please forward your  work to my  
newsletter email address , editor@csam.org.uk . 

Andy Wilson,  

Newsletter and Website Editor 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sq_qBijChWk&t=245s
mailto:editor@csam.org.uk
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Forthcoming CSAM Events 

Members are advised to check the Events page of the CSAM website before setting out in case 

of last minute changes. Please click on the links on the website t o find maps showing 

approximate location of venues. 

Unless otherwise indicated, events and activities are open to all Members; everyone is 

encouraged to come along and, if they wish, to bring a guest or family me mber(s). 

CSAM Events Page Link 

Date Event Location 

Thursday 17th 
February 
7:30pm 

A talk by Katy Bourne, Police & Crime Commissioner AFH 

Sunday 13th 
March 

 From 9:30am 

Free Observed Runs for Associates and members of the public 
with one of our highly qualified Observers. Full Members are also 
encouraged to book a refresher drive. See website for other 
dates, then please contact our Chief Observer Paul Davies to 
book. Contact details on page one. 

NCP 

Sunday 10th 
April 

 From 9:30am 

Free Observed Runs for Associates and members of the public 
with one of our highly qualified Observers. Full Members are also 
encouraged to book a refresher drive. See website for other 
dates, then please contact our Chief Observer Paul Davies to 
book. Contact details on page one. 

NCP 

Thursday 21st 
April 7:30pm 

A talk by Magistrates in the Community AFH 

Sunday 8th 
May 

 From 9:30am 

Free Observed Runs for Associates and members of the public 
with one of our highly qualified Observers. Full Members are also 
encouraged to book a refresher drive. See website for other 
dates, then please contact our Chief Observer Paul Davies to 
book. Contact details on page one. 

NCP 

 

BC: Billingshurst Centre, Roman Way, Billingshurst, RH14 9EW 

NCP: Northgate Car Park, Chichester (entrance on eastern side of large roundabout) 

AFH: Allan Fletcher Hall, Offington Park Methodist Church, South Farm Road, Worthing, BN14 

7TN (entrance to the car park is in Broomfield Avenue) 

 

{}  

The Senior Driver  

As a senior citizen was driving down the motorway, his phone rang. Answering, hands free, 

he heard his wife's voice urgently warning him, "Herman, I just heard on the news that 

there's a car going the wrong way on M27. Please be careful!" 

"Hell," said Herman, "It's not just one car. It's hundreds of them!"  

 

https://www.iamroadsmart.com/groups/centralsouthern/events


CENTRAL SOUTHERN ADVANCED MOTORISTS 
 

CSAM Newsletter   Page 5 
 
 

From Our Chairman 

Thank you!  

First and foremost, I a huge ñthank youò goes out to Phil Coleman and 

Matt Pitt for completing four years as Chief Observer and three years as 

Membership Secretary respectively. Their commitment to CSAM has been 

very much appreciated. They have served the group under the most 

difficult of times, helping keep our charity on an even keel during the 

pandemic. None of us could have foreseen what we were in for when 

taking on our respective roles; that the group comes out in an even 

stronger position is a testament to not only Phil and Mattôs efforts, but the great work that 

goes on behind the scenes by all committee members. 

I am delighted to introduc e Paul Davies as a worthy successor to Phil as Chief Observer; 

thereôll be more from him further down this newsletter. Paul joined us as part of the merger 

between CSAM and WAM. He is a National Observer and recently passed his Masters and is 

already very active in the group. I look forward to working with him while we overlap on the 

committee. 

Iôd also like to congratulate Matt on the new arrival and wish you and the newly expanded 

family health and happiness. 

I hope to be able to bring you news regarding our next Membership Secretary very soon. In 

the meantime, please contact me with any questions regarding membership.  

As I mentioned in my AGM reports, we are an incredibly healthy group, with committee roles 

changing hands every three to five years. But th is is only possible with a willing pipeline of 

volunteers, without whom local IAM RoadSmart groups falter and inevitably fall by the 

wayside. So again, I urge you to come forward and volunteer if you wish to see CSAM continue 

to thrive into the future; itôs only a very modest commitment of time. We currently have 

vacancies in the Vice Chair and Social Media coordinator roles and more as we approach the 

next AGM. 

Itôs the most wonderful time of the year! 

With the festive season comes the cold weather and the joys that that brings to the road. 

Weôve survived the autumnal leaf fall, but now as we now transition to winter, we have low 

sun dazzling us and the potential for frost, snow, and ice. As Advanced Drivers we are of 

course well equipped to deal with these adverse conditions; the core rationale for driving to 

the system is brought into sharper focus. The core purpose of the system is to make sure we 

complete our braking, have changed gear, and restored positive drive, all prior to turning the 

steering wheel. Under most conditions, this is all rather academic, but as grip reduces due to 

winter weather it becomes increasing relevant. 

To help with the low sun, we must think of the limit point of vision , being able to stop in the 

distance we can see to be clear on our side of the road . One additional tip is to ensure that 

the inside of the windows a kept nice and clean.  

Finally, this year I am pledging to have none for the road . While I love a glass of wine or two, 

I abstain completely if driving. I suspect this will mean sober Christmas visits to my mother 
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and in-laws. Itôs something that I started earlier in the year and can honestly say I donôt feel 

like I have missed out at all.  

Wishing you all a very happy and safe Christmas and New Year, 

David. 

Chairman, Central Southern Advanced Motorists 

 

Chief Observerôs Corner   

The first couple of months as chief observer have been quite busy for 

me. 

I would like to extend my thanks to Phil Coleman for all his support and 

time during the handover.  There is a lot going on and we are a big 

group covering a wide area! 

One of my first tasks has been getting to know the observer community 

across CSAM.  I apologise if I havenôt been able to talk to or meet you 

yet, but I think it is important to meet everyone and get to know whats 

going on for everyone.  As we enter into another uncertain phase of Covid -19, the current 

policy requires us to where masks when in vehicles with our associates when under instruction. 

The IAM is following the legislation and guidance set out for pro fessional driving instruction 

and helps keep all of us as safe as possible.  I will continue to liaise with Observers about 

their current preferences and decisions regarding observing to help John France manage our 

associates and waiting list. 

As I write this update, we are 

looking forward to the last 

public assessment session of 

2021 to be held at Chichester 

Northgate on Sunday 12th Dec.  

Support for these events is so 

important and I thank everyone 

who has attended and helps at 

one of these sessions 

throughout the year.  Without 

your support these sessions 

could not take place and I am 

conscious that it has been 

harder to find enough 

volunteers to cover the number 

of driving requests that we are 

receiving.  We also rely heavily on members and friends who have towed our Mobile Display 

Unit (MDU) to these events (and others) and I know that the number of people with towing 

capabilities who are willing to help with this is reducing.  If you can help with this activity 

occasionally, or know someone who can, please contact me.  The more options we have the 

less we have to regularly rely on the same people. 
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I have also been undertaking a number of Pre Test Drives with our associates ï which has 

been really enjoyable to do.  Getting to experience the outputs of your hard work with your 

associates helps me to understand and see the standards we are setting across the region.  

As the numbers of associates ready for test increases, I will be looking to delegate this to 

Team Leaders in the New Year. 

Lastly, I am aware that a number of National Observers are due or overdue their 

reassessments in 2022.  It goes without saying that supporting you in preparation for these 

important assessments is a priority for me and the group, and I will make myself available for 

check drives or pre assessment runs if required. In line with this I will also be looking at the 

Local Observer Assessment process to ensure LOôs receive the support and check drives 

required to maintain the standards required of observers, and in line with our bi-annual 

training days we will continue to support and maintain the development of all observers.  Our 

next Observer Training day will be in March 2022 and more details will follow after Christmas. 

Paul Davies 

Chief Observer 

 

Membership Mumblings! 

Matt stood down as Membership Secretary at the AGM so there will be 

no mumblings until his successor is in post. 

 

 

 

 

 

Associatesô News 

 Observed Runs have now restarted in earnest.  

Four Associates have completed their courses. Others have been able to 

take their Pre-Test Drives, moved to Test Ready and are currently 

awaiting confirmation of their Test Date.  

Lead times from Examiners are becoming extended, adding to the time 

Observers remain involved with their Associate making sure that they 

remain Test Ready.  

I am very grateful to all the Observers who have juggled their diaries and driven to unfamiliar 

areas to assist Associates in completing their courses. 

Since my last report 12 Associates have joined CSAM, up from 9 in the previous reporting 

period. Unfortunately, our Waiting List is increasing in areas where we are short of active 

Observers. Additionally, Associates who have been ñOn Holdò or were reluctant to start during 

the height of the pandemic have also begun to come forward to enquire if Observer s are 
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available. The most recent Worthing Better Driving Course is also likely to introduce more 

applicants. 

The average waiting time for a new Associate is now 3 Months before an Observer is available. 

Again, I would like to ask every Observer to look clo sely at their current workload to see if 

they have space for another Associate and if so, please let me know. I will be sure to find you 

someone. 

I have been approached by several Associates who have been informed by IAM that their 

membership is due for renewal. I would like to take this opportunity to remind ALL Associates 

that extensions to membership must be applied for in person to IAM in accordance with the 

criteria set out in our September Newsletter and repeated for your assistance. 

IMPORTANT  

A 3-month extension to Associate membership is being offered by IAM to 

Associates who fit the following criteria:  

-  Purchased their course after 30 June 2019  

-  Receive their renewal invitation on or before 30 September 2021  

-  Have been unable to complete their coaching and test within their first 12 

months of membership.  

If an Associate wishes to extend, they must contact the Customer Care Team to 

request an extension. The Customer Care Team can be contacted on 0300 303 

1134 between 8.30am and 6pm Monday t o Friday.  

Finally, I would like to thank every member for their support, understanding and most 

importantly retaining their sense of humour through these unprecedented times.  

John France 

Associate Liaison 

{}  

 

Five surgeons are taking a coffee break...  

1st surgeon: "Accountants are the best to operate on because when you open them up, 

everything inside is numbered." 

2nd surgeon: "Nah, librarians are the best. Everything inside them is in alphabetical order."  

3rd surgeon: "Try electricians! Everything inside THEM is colour coded." 

4th surgeon: "I prefer lawyers. They're heartless, spineless, gutless and their heads and their 

butts are interchangeable." 

5th surgeon who has been quietly listening to the conversation: "I like British car restorers... 

they always understand when you have a few parts left over at the end."  
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Derek Williams 

cutting his Birthday 

cake during a break 

in our October 

Observer training 

day, despite John 

France hovering for 

his slice there was 

still some for Derek 

to take home to his 

wife at the end of 

the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

{}  

 

Two old married couples are driving to dinner . The two old wives are sitting in the back 

seat, the two old husbands sitting in the front seat.  

Two old married couples are driving to dinner. The two old wives are sitting in the back seat, 

the two old husbands sitting in the front seat.  

"Where are we going for dinner?" Frank asks Harry. 

"I forget," Harry says. "It's, uh... it's... what's the name of the flower, the red one?"  

"Uh, a carnation?" Frank guesses. 

"No, no," Harry says, "the one with thorns."  

"Oh, a rose!" Frank says. 

"Yes! That's it," Harry says. Then he looks over his shoulder at his wife in the back seat. "Rose, 

what's the name of the place we're going for dinner?"



CENTRAL SOUTHERN ADVANCED MOTORISTS 
 

CSAM Newsletter   Page 10 
 
 

 

John France receiving The Observer of the Year Trophy from our Chairman David Mesquita-

Morris on the occasion of our 2021 AGM whilst IAM Roadsmart Chief Executive Officer Tony 

Greenidge looks on. 
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Phil Coleman receiving The Presidents Trophy from our Chairman David Mesquita-Morris (in 

fact that was not the Presidents Trophy but a stand in because, due to an administrative error, 

the actual trophy was not available on the night). Phil was standing down after four years as 

Chief Observer, Phil has been replaced in this role by Paul Davies. 


